
Date: 1 April 2011  

UN Confirms Safety of Japan Operations - No Recommendation for Passenger 
Screening  

Geneva - The International Air Transport Association (IATA) welcomed confirmation from six United Nations (UN) 

agencies monitoring Japan’s damaged Fukushima Daiichi nuclear plant that there is no health or transportation 

safety hazard. The UN statement also confirmed that screening for radiation of passengers arriving from Japan is 

currently considered unnecessary at airports or seaports around the world. 

The joint statement was prepared by the World Health Organization, the International Atomic Energy Agency, the 

World Meteorological Organization, the International Maritime Organization, the International Civil Aviation 

Organization and the World Tourism Organization. 

According to the UN statement, continuous monitoring around Japan’s airports confirms that radiation levels are 

well within safe limits from a health perspective.  For updates, travelers visiting Japan by air are advised to consult 

a dedicated website established by the Japanese Civil Aviation Bureau: http://www.mlit.go.jp/koku/flyjapan_en/.  

“Safety is always the top priority. The transparent and continuous monitoring of the situation has allowed Japanese 

and international authorities to confirm that Japan’s airports remain open and safe for travelers and transport 

workers. It is important that governments and industry respond to the challenges of this crisis with best practices 

supported by expert advice. We are reassured that the UN is not recommending screening measures for 

passengers coming from Japan,” said Giovanni Bisignani, IATA’s Director General and CEO. 

 

For more information, please contact: 

Corporate Communications 

Tel: +41 22 770 2967 

Email: corpcomms@iata.org 

 

Notes for Editors: 

 IATA (International Air Transport Association) represents some 230 airlines comprising 93% of scheduled 

international air traffic.  

 You can follow us at http://twitter.com/iata2press for news specially catered for the media.  

 Joint statement issued by ICAO on behalf of the IAEA, IMO, WHO, WMO and WTO  
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